
Dear Parents,
As we finish the last full week in school this year it is time to reflect! 

The changes that you and your families have had to endure.
The stress and technology-issues you have all navigated with home-learning whilst 

working–from home.
Those of you who have had keyworker roles and have kept our country safe and the 

‘wheels of life’ turning.
The changes in circumstances many of you have experienced, often out of anyone’s 

control.
Well done to you all!  

We know it has been a year like no-other and one that has brought much stress, 
heartache and strain to so many.
Please know that we ‘see’ you all.

All of our families are loved and known and everyone has shone this year!
Looking forward to a calm final three days next week.

Enjoy the sunny weekend.
B Black
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Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who 
have celebrated their birthdays between: 

July 12th and July 18th  

Oscar, Connor, Gabe,
Molly J, Joshua R, Tommy

We would like to all wish Mrs
Jeary all the very best as she
begins her EARLY retirement
from teaching today!
She has been a much-loved and
very committed teacher during
her time at St Andrew’s
Junior School.
We know that she will miss us,
but is really looking forward to
spending time with her lovely
family and lovely dog!

Wishing the lovely Mrs Arnold and Mrs 
O’Connor all the best as they recover 

from illnesses at home. 
We are missing them both.



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school 
this week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions 

were hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Matilda – Apple
Jessica – Birch
Jack B– Cherry

Ethan – Fir
Evie J– Maple

Tyler - Oak
EVERYONE! – Rowan

EVERYONE! – Sycamore

Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is known and loved.

Every child shines.

Follow Charlie Mackesy on Twitter
@charliemackesy

Thank you and Goodbye to Mr Paul 
Strong who has been a member of 

our Governing Board for many 
years. He has been very supportive 

and has taken a keen interest in 
the English curriculum.

We would like to wish him well in 
the future.



PLEASE COME AND COLLECT!
Salvation Army Food donations.

We have lots and lots of cupboard 
basics, and packed lunch goodies.

If you would like any of these gifts 
or know of someone locally who would 

benefit from them please email 
office@hatfieldpeverel-

jun.essex.sch.uk to arrange a time  
to collect them next week.

They need good homes- so please do 
come and collect them.

https://whiterosemaths.com/morrisons/

Mrs Pettifer and Mrs Smith (Our Maths leaders) would like to draw your
attention to these FREE workbooks available from Morrisons. The Maths we
teach in school is based on White Rose and so these will be very helpful in
allowing consolidation of key skills learnt this year- taught by you and us!
There will be prizes for any children that return to school completed books!

POLITE NOTICE
Please do not turn your cars 

at the end of the drive.
We have had some damage 

to our gates  caused by 
cars reversing into them.
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